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Keep The Dream 196 .

! Dear Friends,

. %y Well 2015 has really zoomed by, in fact I can't believe as I sit at winter
" camp that it is actually June 2016 and T am writing this report. It's been
| so busy that out of necessity I have to write This report and I cant
LY leave it any longer. Normally I am organized and have it completed in
I March or April.” Anyway you don't want fo know that, you just want to
# know about what we have been doing and achieving so lets start:

In 2013 and 2014 I spoke about franchising and although we investigat-
ed many avenues to see this happen, all of the doors closed. Instead, we are now replicating
our model with the support of other organizations we have partnered with. Through their sup-
port we are able to spread the Keep The Dream 196 footfprint and also Scouts throughout

Limpopo.

We are still focused on securing a farm so we can continue providing our services 1o the vul-
nerable children of Limpopo. We have identified a farm and continue to steadily work towards
owning it outright. We have investigated going to the banks however due to the global finan-
cial crisis and the fiscal future for South Africa loaning to NGOs (Non Governmental Organi-
sations) who can't prove longevity to service a 20yr loan is difficult. However, we continue to
trust God and earn our way and save for the future.

This year has been fraught with many demands and difficult situations for the children we
serve. We have lost children and volunteers to vehicle accidents and illness. We have had a
child raped that resulted in the birth of beautiful little girl who has been embraced by the
scouting community and will be a cub from an early age. We have also experienced violent
crime which has resulted in death, this has been devastating, however in God and for the chil-
dren we continue.

On the upside we were identified by a past partner, Fetola, (who mentored us in 2013) to par-
ticipate in a 22 minute DSTV video about Keep The Dream196! The program was aired inter-
nationally and we received a lof of recognition for the work done. Please go to the YOUTUBE
icon at hT‘rp://www.keep’rhedream196_com to view.

It is important to recognise those who have supported this organisation to reach our goal:

+ Firstly, I want to thank the children who's support has enabled us to keep growing.

+ I wanft to thank the staff and volunteers for their tireless contributions to the work that
we do.

+ T want to thank the Board, our donors both large International NGO's, national funders
and those individuals who give us regular donations.

+ Also I want to thanks Scouts National particularly Andrew and Sheila Tanner, Milly
Siebrits and Brendon Hausberger. We really appreciate your support especially during the
various difficult times.

Financially, when nations are going bankrupt and the ripple effect can be quite concerning
however we don't rely on anyone but our God. To that end T would like fo thank Him for his

support and provision, without Him none of this would have come together nor would our im-
pact be as powerful.

I hope you enjoy reading this report and are inspired by the children who inspire us!

God bless you - Louise Batty Managing Director.







